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PRESIDENT’S STAFF

September 13, 2001

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

DRAFT MINUTES

STANDING ITEMS:

1. Housekeeping/Agenda Adjustments

A request was made to add discussion about the college budget and Holly will report about the upcoming Board of Trustees meeting.  

2.
Enrollment Marketing

Tom reported that current headcount is 6311 (down from a comparable time last year).  Shoreline is still using the five-day drop policy.

TO DO:  Drop the five-day drop policy to give students time to return to pay tuition.  Jim Perez will see that this is done and work with Jack to include the Virtual Bookstore in this change.

Orientation sessions will be held all this week and two are scheduled for next week.  Registration will be open both this Saturday and the following Saturday.

Judy added that transit ads are running on buses, television spots are airing, and newspaper ads are in the works.  There is not enough funding for consistent frequent running.  Judy has asked ES for registration peak dates so advertising can coincide with those times.  She is also revamping direct mail efforts, including reviewing class schedule distribution and examining the college’s current mailing lists.

TO DO:  The Board feels the class schedule needs to be revamped.  

TO DO:  The 15 credit requirement in order to register on line may be a barrier and must be reviewed.  Shoreline needs a conscious agreement as to why we’re doing it and a rationale.  (Scheduled for the October 1 meeting)

TO DO:  President’s Staff will revisit the report compiled by the Intake Task Force at the next meeting.

TO DO:  Make sure a sign on east gate says to use the main entrance (at south gate) when other gates are closed.

TO DO:  Asset testing for next year—some form of this test (asset or compass—several times daily) should be available every single day in August.

TO DO:  Additional asset/compass testing will be scheduled for this quarter.  

NOTE:  According to Pam, the college should expect noise from the construction projects on campus through October.  World events may cause delivery delays.  Several issues have surfaced with the construction company, necessitating a meeting with the company owner.  These meetings will now be held on a regular basis.

TO DO:  Tom will work with Jim Perez and Karen Polsgrove to determine where to house testing during construction.  Compass tests will require access to computers

TO DO:  If any further phone interruptions are likely, Pam will be mindful of how much notice is given.  President’s staff agreed that future phone interruptions must be timed at for the convenience of the college, not the contractor.

TO DO:  A cell phone back-up system was discussed.  Jack and Pam will work together to make a plan to bring to President’s Staff.

3.
Position Recruitment

Jack

TSS is lagging several positions.

Keith

He recommended filling the Mail Carrier position by November 15, which is Frank Sturm’s final day.  Over the long term, combining this job with print operations and having a central location for distribution, along with other options, will be reviewed  

ACTION:  President’s Staff approved hiring the Mail Carrier position as of November 15, with the understanding that this is a non-instructional one-person unit.

Judy

Elizabeth Robichaud has resigned; hiring a replacement is at least six weeks away (November 1 at the earliest).  


Holly reminded everyone that Shoreline has spent approximately 75% of local available revenues, which cannot continue.

Jim Perez

Matt Orlando has accepted the Counselor position, which is full-time tenure track.  He will work with a creative schedule, including providing additional coverage for holiday and spring breaks.  Applicants to be interviewed for the proctor position have been identified; the process should move quickly.

Carol

The Humanities Secretary position is at the interview stage; the division needs temporary hourly help to provide back-up.  The athletics _____(OA III?) position, from which Marcella Hatton is retiring, will be lagged to November 1 and possibly filled temporarily with a PET student.

Now that Jean Hernandez has left, Sylvia Orr will provide temporary interim coverage in HOPE with the primary coverage provided by faculty members (either stipends or reassigned time).  In Business Administration, Sylvia, Jim Jory and Don Schultz will provide a team approach, while a Winter/Spring Quarter search for Dean of HOPE is conducted.

Kae

The EEC Specialist position is in the interview phase.

Lupe

The Northshore Program Coordinator position has been filled by an existing employee (the program assistant), who will start on Monday.  Now the Program Assistant position will be vacant, subject to lag time.

TO DO:  Lupe will work on a solution to the Northshore Program Assistant vacancy with Paulette.

4. Grants and Contracts

No reports were given.

5.
Space/Library Renovation

The library contractor, PCT Construction, claims it costs $1780 per day to mobilize.  Pam is looking to tighten timeframes and increase efficiency.  The owner is considering a delay claim.  The architects involved, one for the library and one for the elevator, are advising that change orders not be processed without substantive evidence.  The funding situation has changed as the costs increase.

TO DO:  Holly/Pam will compose a letter to the contractor requesting a new project manager, with a copy to Don Sunderland and his supervisor. 

Power to the Theater should be restored today.  Pam will meet with the roofers tomorrow for an update.  

TO DO:  Pam will check with Larry on replacement of Junipers.

5. Commission and Council Reports

No reports were given.

NEW BUSINESS:

a. Capital Campaign

This item will be postponed to the next President’s Staff meeting on September 24.

b.
Student Survey
Jim Perez explained that last spring, students conducted a quick survey (62 completed surveys were returned) of their peers.  Conducting a survey is mandated by the changes made to the students’ constitution.  The students need some assistance to sharpen the survey next year, but one concern seemed to emerge from the responses from this year’s survey—student safety on campus.

TO DO:  Jim will distribute copies of the student survey to President’s Staff

TO DO:  Judy, Jim Perez, Paulette and Holly will work on a message of safety for students.  Paul Rucker is also contacting international students to reassure them that SCC is a safe campus.

TO DO:  Initiate a disaster relief collection?

b.
Cosmetology Fees

Cosmetology has requested permission to increase fees charged to clients.  This department has not had a fee increase in four years.  

TO DO:  Cosmetology will begin Fall Quarter with the current fee structure.  Carol will bring this request back to President’s Staff for final review and, if agreed, any fee adjustment would be done at a latter date.  (This item will be placed on the September 24 agenda)

d.
Potential Efficiency Closure December 2001
Paulette reported that SCC traditionally remains open during the holidays except for December 25 and January 1.  In 2002, Winter Quarter begins January 7.  A suggestion has been put forth to close buildings not housing essential services for the period of December 24, 26, 27, 28 and 31 to save energy.  The FOSS Building (5000), SUB (900) and Administration Building (1000) would remain open.  Paulette has spoken to the classified union, which is generally in support of this closure plan.  Employees could not take sick leave, but could take annual leave or leave without pay.  Another consideration to be resolved would be where to relocate employees choosing to come to work once their buildings were closed.  

TO DO:  President’s Staff needs to research what events and activities are scheduled on campus from December 21 to January 2 and return with a report.  Place on the October 1 President’s Staff agenda:  1) Further analysis of the feasibility of closure; 2) Creating a well-thought-out plan, including designating buildings for closure and; 3) Consideration of staff and their back-ups for which each administrator is responsible; 4) Activities to be considered.

Old Business:

a. Public Disclosure Request 

Judy confirmed that the first phase of this PDR has been completed.  The next phase must wait for faculty to return to campus so they can respond.  3500 documents and 4 gigabyte tapes (equivalent to 80,000 documents) were sent to the Executive Ethics Board last week.  Judy plans on sending another reminder for faculty and staff to search their hard drives.  Documents must be submitted by the end of the following week and are due to the Ethics Board on October ____.

b.  Interaction Agreements

Judy distributed the latest draft, honed down to four topic areas.  She asked President’s Staff members to review this next week and return on September 24 for a signing ceremony.  Periodically, President’s Staff will review the agreements to see how well they are being employed.  Judy plans to formulate a survey to follow up on this activity.

c.
Opening Week

President’s Staff had a final, complete run-through of the all-campus meeting, the last opportunity before next Monday’s rehearsal.

d.
Board Meetings

Wants to change day to 3rd wed; beginning 3 or 4.  Want to discuss on 21st.  Derek says make chg with 20 days notice; then must change WAC.  Open Brd meeting to more faculty members.  CH—was discussed at ISC, positive response to chging.  TC—better 4 pm.  Open Comment period right after mins; during topic discussion by board, board chair turn to audience to ask gallery for addn’l comments.  FOURTH WED?  PF—terms on contract?  3rd week of wtr qtr…

Holly reported that the Board of Trustees wants to change their regular monthly meeting date to the third Wednesday of each month, beginning at either 3:00 p.m. or 4:00 p.m.  They plan to discuss this idea at their September 21 Board meeting.  This can be done with 20 days’ notice to the Code Reviser, but the coordinating WAC must also be changed.  The Board also is proposing adding an open discussion period to the agenda.  TO DO:  Paulette will double check any wording in the faculty union contract which might affect this proposed change.


d.
Finance Standard

TO DO:  Keith and Carol need to assign an individual for this self-study task.  Jone Garcia is the likely candidate.

ROUNDTABLE:

Holly:

Is grief counseling possible at Shoreline for staff and students troubled by the recent world events?  Possibly a grief and loss workshop next week?  

FISH stands for “Fresh Ideas Start Here.”

Paulette:

TO DO:  The organization charts were distributed for updates.  They must be back to Holly by Friday, September 14.

Judy:

TO DO:  Judy will distribute “Ask Me” packets to President’s Staff for their use the first day of classes.

Tom

TO DO:  Tom will distribute the Annual Report.

Keith

Peterson Sullivan will conduct a financial audit beginning September 18.  Pam Rose will form a committee to begin planning for the future use of the 2900 Building.  Keith distributed the financial documents he previously discussed with the Board at their retreat.  Shoreline is doing everything possible to conserve.  There definitely will be a state-mandated cut.  
Submitted by:

Michele Foley
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